
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Friday 19 June 2020     

Week 10 Term 1 

Kia orana, Kia ora,  Malo lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi atu ,Bula vinaka, Ni hao, greetings to all 

whānau and friends of Flat Bush School, 

We have now reached the end of Week 10 which would normally be the time at which our school would close for the 

end of term. This term we have two more weeks to go until both our children and staff can take a well deserved break. 

We will all look back on this term in years to come as one that while challenging, presented us with lots of new 

learning experiences. The next two weeks will continue to be busy ones here at school, routines have been 

re-established and our children have made a great effort in restarting their learning,  

 

Our teachers are busy working with our children as well as completing lots of assessments, this information is 

important as it helps our teachers to plan for the learning needs of all of our children. Early in Term 3 we will be 

holding a Celebration of Learning event that all FBS whānau are invited and encouraged to attend. In Term 3 we also 

look forward to a resumption of interschool sports and to have all of our school’s Winter Sports Teams back up and 

running. I would like to ask that our FBS whānau continue to use our school’s pedestrian crossing at the end of the 

day. I realise that crossing by the corner of Piako St is quicker, but we are wanting to ensure that all of our children use 

our crossing. This is a supervised and safe way of crossing the road, I respectfully ask for your co-operation, while also 

acknowledging that as parents and caregivers the final decision is yours. We are wanting to keep all of our beautiful 

FBS children safe and I know that is what all of our community want as well.  

It was a great weekend for the Warriors and Blues last week, fingers crossed they can repeat this again over the 

weekend. 

Have a safe and happy weekend, thank you all for your ongoing support and encouragement of our school. 

Mr Avatea 

Proud to be your Principal 

Learner Profiles  

Penny Marsters-Kora 
 
Favourite food: Mcdonalds 
Favourite movie: Nothing 
Favourite drink: Coke 
Favourite Teacher: Mrs Mokalei and 
Ms Vaka 

 

Reggae Wharton  
 
Favourite food: Mcdonalds 
Favourite drink: Fanta  
Favourite Teacher:Mohio 
Favorite movie: Fast and furious  
 
 
 

 

Peta Pahulu  
 
Favourite food:Mcdonalds  
Favourite drink:Sprite 
favourite Teacher:Mrs Boyd 
Favourite movie:Wonderland 
  

 

 

 
 

UPCOMING DATES and EVENTS 

● Friday July 3​: last day for Term 2. School closes at 12pm 

● Monday July 20:​ First day of Term 3 

● Thursday July 30:​ Celebration of Learning 1pm-6pm (FBS learners to go home at 12.30pm) 

● Monday August 3-7​: Cook Islands Language Week 

● Thursday August 27: ​Celebration of Writing evening at Ferguson Int 6pm-8pm 

● Monday September 7-11​: Tongan Language Week 

● Monday September 14-18: ​Te Reo Māori Language Week 

● Monday Septembe​r 21-25: FBS Bool Week 

● Friday September 25:​ last day for Term 3 

 

Room 7 - Creating with Shapes 

For the past 2 weeks Room 7 have been having some fun learning about different 2D and 3D shapes. We have been learning about sides, 

lengths of sides, and the corners of 2D shapes. Our favourite part of  learning about shapes was understanding that shapes can be seen in 

everything we see around us.  Here are a few creations we made using 2-D shapes 
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